

## GPL Brief Meeting Notes for June 12, 2012

Meeting Location: North Mall Office Building

Members Present: Bob Harmon OWRD, Erik Endulat GEO, Brady Callahan OPRD, John Prychun DOR, Matthieu Denuelle ESRI, Emmor Nile ODF, Ashley Seim OWEB, Rachel Lyles DOGMAI, Cy Smith GEO, Diana Walker ODA

Members on the Phone: Dave Snader GEO, Randy Soundein DSL, Malavika Bishop DEQ, and Don Pettit DEQ

### Announcements

- o Next OGIC meeting June 20th
- o Joint Conference:
- o URISA's 50<sup>th</sup> GIS-Pro Conference (<http://www.urisa.org/gispro2012>) and the NW GIS User Conference (<http://www.nwgis.org/news>) Sept 30 to Oct 4<sup>th</sup> in Portland, OR
- o North American Cartographic Information Society (NACIS) October 17-19, in Portland
- o WhereCampPDX (volunteer-created un-conference), October 19<sup>th</sup>-21<sup>st</sup>, in Portland
- o State ESRI User Group meeting Date
  - Topic is Arc Server from John Sharrard
  - Highlights from those that attended the ESRI International Conference in July

### Meeting for the next 3 meetings

July 10<sup>th</sup> – PDX – Sim

August is our skip month.

September 11<sup>th</sup> – Call in meeting for all

October 9<sup>th</sup> – DLCD in Salem – Gail Ewart coordinator

November 13<sup>th</sup> – ODF, Clatsop Room

Version 10.1 is out, big change to server, minor changes to the desktop

1. Discussed iLinc. Most agreed it is working, need to get folks present to speak up and best if we can have the meetings in smaller rooms and not side conversations at the meeting.

### 2. Data.oregon.gov

- o Can display 1 shapefile at a time
- o Wally Rogers is the person to talk to or about "Egov"
- o Authoritative data is being done as an attribute
- o Need to find out what is their (data.oregon.gov) vision
- o Data.oregon.gov is consuming GEO data
- o Send all framework data to GEO
- o OGIC needs to have a discussion on "framework" data all other spatial data
- o Need to put a fire under the sub-group on data.oregon.gov (Don Pettit, Cy Smith, Gail Ewart, Chris Bradbury, and Bob Harmon.

3. Web-base geospatial projects (Randy D., Erik E., Tanya H., Diana W.) Erik is taking the lead on this.

4. Address points – Dave Snader gave a power point presentation on this topic. There is a group on Gov. Space, called address authorities

5. Roads Web Portals was moved to the July meeting.

There is a Geo-coder now available. It does not use the address point repository at this time. Address Points is part of Prep FIT.

There will be a meeting of the ELA Tech group on July 11<sup>th</sup> – topic will be ArcGIS online. Need to have John Sharrard and Matthieu Denuelle there. (Editorial Note: due to scheduling conflicts this meeting is being move to mid August.